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May 1, 2024 

VIA EMAIL (PDF) 

Alex M. Smith 
Director 
Philadelphia Art Commission 
One Parkway Building, 13th Floor 
1515 Arch Street 
Philadelphia, PA 19102 

Re: File No. 106-24 
The Hannah 
1306 Callowhill Street 

Dear Mr. Smith: 

As you know, Blank Rome represents LLCP Callowhill, LLC, the owner of 1306 
Callowhill Street (the "Subject Property").  We are in receipt of the Philadelphia Art 
Commission's (the "Commission") April 29, 2024 correspondence regarding the 
recommendation of the Sign and Streetery Committee in this matter, which we respectfully wish 
to appeal to the Commission at the upcoming May 8, 2024 meeting. 

In furtherance of our appeal, attached please find materials that are responsive to topics 
raised at both the September 28, 2022 and April 24, 2024 meetings of the Sign and Streetery 
Committee. 

Thank you for the Commission's review in this matter. 

Respectfully, 

 
 
Adam E. Laver 
 

AEL:emi 





























           12/14/2023 

To Whom It May Concern: 

deep. The proposed illumination would be 22145 lumens, which will draw 3.6 Amps. With an understated 
black design and its soft white lettering, we trust that it will complement the neighborhood nicely. The 
chart below references lumens compared to the wattage of a standard lightbulb. This should provide a 
clearer picture of what we are proposing.  
 
 

 
 
 
The exterior channel letters that are proposed for the new awning at the entrance of the building would be 
front facing illumination, meaning that they will emit light from the inside of the letter out to the street.  The 

 
 
 
We would be pleased to provide additional information, if desired. 
 
 
Marc Tonelli 
Special Projects 
  

 
1505 Ford Road, Bensalem, PA 19020 
  
 215.639.6777  phone
 





 

February 15, 2024 

Mr. William Bergman, Chairman 
Zoning Board of Adjustments 
One Parkway Building 
1515 Arch Street, 18th Floor 
Philadelphia, Pa. 19102 

Calendar # ZP-2023-008996 
Address: 1306 Callowhill Street 

Dear Chairman Bergman; 

I am writing regarding the above-captioned zoning variance request.   
The applicant has met with Callowhill Neighborhood Association, the local civic. 
The Civic has sent a letter of Non-Opposition for this variance request.  

The RCO noted in their letter, near neighbors are concerned with the brightness of the illuminated  
projecting blade sign, particularly at night. They request that this sign be placed on a dimming timer  
starting at 11pm so it is not as bright overnight. 

As such, I am in Non-Opposition to this variance request. 

Thank you for your consideration in this matter. 
 

Respectfully,  

 
Mark F. Squilla 
Councilmember, First District 

MFS/jsp 

As such, I am in Non-Opposition to this variance request.
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